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CARSON VALLEY FOOTPRINTER
The President’s Message  

Welcome to Fall!   It’s hard to believe we are already into Pumpkin time (and 
dustings of snow on the mountain peaks!) 

The speaker at our September meeting was Battalion Chief Scott Fraser from East 
Fork Fire Protection District. Chief Fraser brought us up-to-date on the current 
fire season, which has seen one of the lowest incidents of wildfires on record.   He 

informed us of future plans for East Fork and answered many of our questions.  
Thank you Chief. 

Also at the meeting, Michael and Ellen Moreno were approved as new members.  We look forward to 
seeing Mike and Ellen at a future meeting.   Thank you to Virginia Irlikis and Dave Chieruzzi who 
performed a great job as Greeters at our meeting.   Tim Hinkley was our Early Bird winner – so it 
goes to show that reserving early for the next meeting has its dividends! 

At the meeting, Ed Bryant was presented with a pin to mark 20 years as a member of Footprinters. 
Congratulations and Thank you Ed.  

I want to again thank Wanda Braden for requesting that donations be made in Don’s memory to 
Footprinters.  Peggy Frick has an update on those contributions. 

Camille Howard asked that we attend Empty Bowls to help end hunger in Douglas County – one 
bowl at a time.   The event is being held Saturday, October 5 at Carson Valley United Methodist 
Church, 1375 Centerville Lane, Gardnerville, NV between 4:00 pm – 6:30 pm.   Tickets for the ‘all 
you can eat dinner’ are $20 and a locally made ceramic bowl is included for the delicious food. For 
tickets, contact Mary Ann at 775-224-0070. 

President’s Message continued on next page 

Kate Brown 
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October 17th 

Gold Dust West 

2171 E. William Street 

Carson City, NV 89701 

Calendar 

President’s Message Continued … 

Please read the note from Jacie Peters regarding SAFETY STREET.  Our organization has supported 
Safety Street for many years.  Please contact Jacie at 775.901.1898 or jaciepeters@gmail.com if you 
can help. 

Also, mark your calendars for Sunday, December 15 for our Christmas Party.  This year we are holding 
it in Genoa at the Genoa Lakes Ranch Course (not outside!) between 12 noon and 3:00 pm. Details 
will follow.  We hope to see many Footprinters faces at our Party! 

We will be holding our Fall Board Meeting on October 24.  After this meeting we will have more 
information on our future venues, guest speakers etc.  Meanwhile, thank you to Claudia for finding 
great venues and to Ron for finding us interesting and informative 
speakers. 

Kate  

First Vice President  
Dear Members, 

Happy Fall or Winer ……..    

October 17th we will meet at Gold Dust West.  Please R.S.V.P. right now! The dinner will be 
$24. Please remember your raffle gifts, and donation of candy for Safety Street.   Thank 
you all for your support. 

Claudia Lowe 

Claudia 

November 21st  

Jethro’s Oven & Grill 

1281 Kimmerling Rd 

Gardnerville, NV 89410 

December 15th 

Holiday Gathering 

Genoa Lakes Ranch Course  

12 noon - 3 pm 

mailto:jaciepeters@gmail.com
mailto:jaciepeters@gmail.com
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The ‘season’ for invoicing for our annual dues is over our membership has dropped from 
123 to 97.

Thank you to those members who donated to our chapter in memory of Don Braden. 

We received a note from the Sheriff’s Advisory Council and I thought a short note from the 
content would be good to pass on.

“Recently purchased equipment, made possible through your donations, played a crucial role in 
supporting their success:

The apprehension of a violent criminal from the Bay Area was facilitated by the drone funded by 
Douglas County’s Sheriff’s Advisory Council (DCASC). The drone also played an important role      
by supporting evidentiary documentation of the crime scene.

During the multi-agency investigation of the quadruple homicides, the drone was used to catalog 
the crime scene areas. “

Peggy   

Secretary Treasurer 

Peggy Frick 

Hi Friends, 

I apologize that I have not been at the last two meetings since I have been out of town; I 
will be at our October 17th meeting. I thank Claudia Lowe for announcing the last two 
speakers; she is an outstanding person and I appreciate her help. 

Our October meeting's speaker is Heather Lackey along with her son, Nolan. For years 
Heather's business  has dealt with several "nuisance wildlife" such as bats, birds, 

raccoon, skunks, and bobcats. She started this business years ago and is well recognize not to kill animals, 
but to remove them to another location. Her job is not easy and residents in northwest Nevada thank her 
for responding to help them. Without question, you will enjoy and learn Heather and Nolan's 
presentation.  

Second Vice President  

Ron Pierini 

Ron  
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Join us on October 17th, 2019  

Gold Dust West 

Please RSVP to Peggy Frick via our 
website at www.CVFootprint.org 

no later than 
NOON ON THURSDAY, October 10th.  

We are unable to take additional 
reservations after our count is turned 

into the venue.   

If your plans change, we will still be 
required to pay for your meal.  
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Safety Street  

October 31, 2019  
Each year our organization participates in Safety Street to ensure that 

the children of our community have a safe place to trick or treat on 
Halloween.   

This year our theme is Charlie Brown’s The Great Pumpkin!   

Our participation is dependent on your support.  

You can lend support via monetary donations to purchase candy, 
actual candy donations and working shifts at the event. Please bring 

unopened bags of candy to our October meeting. We will also be 
taking monetary donations at these meetings.  If you are unable to 

attend, we will gladly pick up the items from you. 

Please contact Jacie if you are able to help support this fun event for 
the children in our community.   

Jacie Peters  

775.901.1898 or jaciepeters@gmail.com 

mailto:jaciepeters@gmail.com
mailto:jaciepeters@gmail.com
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Photos from September Dinner Meeting

Pat Smith, Camille Howard, Fred Wolin, & Ray Hoyt David Chieruzzi

Kate Brown, Ray Hoyt, Ed Bryant & Janet Bryant

Virginia Irlikis & Camille Howard President Kate Harvey & Chief Scott Fraser
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For just $25.00 a year, you can place a business card ad that will reach our membership every 
single month!  Contact Jacie at 775-901-1898  or jaciepeters@gmail.com for more 
information. 

Thank you to our Business Card Sponsors! 

Alice Duvall 10/5  

Anna Hansen 10/11  

Peggy Frick 10/12  

Birgit Okamoto 10/12  

Corky Axelson 10/13  

Gregory Brown 10/15   

Mike Rhoades 10/23 

Arthur Millard 10/30 

Ray Hoyt 10/31 
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IFA Carson Valley  
Chapter #72, Inc. 

P.O. Box 2242 
Minden, NV 89423 

1991-92 Bill Depew Deceased                                        
1992-93 Doug Tucker Deceased  
1993-94 Red Baker Deceased 
1994-95 Bill Shay  
1995-96 Ray Hoyt 
1996-97 Lon Curtis Deceased  
1997-98 Elza Turkington Deceased 
1998-99 Bob Minton  
1990-00 Rodney Snead Deceased 
2000-01 Fred Hersey 
2001-02 Clay Hill 
2002-03 Grady Goodwin Deceased  
2003-04 Dorman Dane 
2004-06 Phil Kasper  
2006-08 Larry Gray Deceased 
2008-10 Claudia Lowe 
2010-12 Bayan Lewis  
2012-13 Charlene Spinner 
2013-14 David Aymami  
2014-15 Mike Rhoades 
2015-17 Ron Pierini 
2017-19 Pat Smith  

CHAPTER PAST PRESIDENTS

INTERNATIONAL FOOTPRINT ASSOCIATION, INC.  
CARSON VALLEY CHAPTER #72 

2019 - 2020 BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

BOARD APPOINTMENTS 

Newsletter Editor

Jacie Peters 901-1898


Webmaster 

Don McRoberts 267-0025


Visit our Chapter on the Web at:

https://www.cvfootprint.org


http://www.cvfootprint.org
http://www.cvfootprint.org

